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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
10 February 2021 

 
PRESENT:  Councillors M. Abraham (Chairman), Blogg, Holborn and Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) 
 
Minute No.  
PFC 20/ 
46. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr Knight submitted apologies. 

47. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – Declarations are noted 

at the appropriate minute. 
 

48. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 JANUARY 2021 – Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 
 

49. PUBLIC FORUM - There was no public speaking. 

50. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that there was damage to the skate park gate.  

It was agreed that the loose wires from any of the fence panels should be removed. 
 

51. CLERK’S REPORT 

51.1. Monthly report – The Clerk reported that there will be a delay to the installation of the new CCTV 

cameras as staff are on furlough.  Kompan have visited the site and will be issuing a quote to repair the 

zip wire and a complaint has been received about the skate park being closed.  Finally it was agreed that 

any grass cutting will be delayed until the condition of the ground has improved. 

51.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted.  No concerns were raised. 
 

52. OTHER MATTERS 

52.1. Playing Field Entrance – Following the work carried out by Story Contracting, the Clerk presented 

the committee with a series of options for chains and posts to prevent parking across the entrance to 

the playing field.  It was agreed that expenditure up to £250 +VAT could be made on chains, padlocks 

and a portable post. 

52.2. Men In Sheds – It was noted that once the pandemic was over, attempts would be made to try to start 

up a Shed in North Ferriby.  The Parish Council approved the idea of using the pavilion as the home 

for the Ferriby Shed at its meeting on 26th October 2020 (Minute No. PC 20- 62.2) following 

discussions with the Cricket Club.  Since the Wind Farm Grant is currently open a request will be made 

for money to be available to enable the Shed to be set up, if there are enough interested residents 

prepared to run it, however it was agreed that this would not be an activity for the Playing Field 

Committee or the Clerk.  

D.Wyndham declared an interest as a member of the Cricket Club 

52.3. Project Plan – The current condition of the footpath onto the playing field is full of mud and it was 

discussed whether there were fund available to improve it.  In the project plan, replacing the footpath 

and installing a new pedestrian gate is proposed for 2022/23.  It was agreed that the clerk would find 

out costs for a temporary repair. 

52.4. Tree work – Two quotations had been received to remove the four poplar trees showing signs of 

decay and these were discussed.  It was agreed that the work would be carried out by R. Ellerington at a 

cost of £1000, to be spent from the Charity Account. 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.40pm 

Date of next meeting : 10 March 2021 


